
Sec. 742.371 I. (A) On application for retirement as provided in 1 
section 742.37 of the Revised Code, a member of the fund may elect 
to receive a retirement allowance payable throughout the member's 
life, or may elect, on the application for retirement, to receive the 
actuarial equivalent of the member's retirement allowance in a lesser 
amount payable for life and continuing after death to a surviving 1 
designated beneficiary under one of the following optional plans, I 

provided the amount payable to the beneficiary shall not exceed the , 
amount payable to the retiring member of the fund, and is certified 
by the actuary engaged by the board of trustees of the Ohio police ~ 
and fire pension fund to be the actuarial equivalent of the member's 
retirement allowance and is approved by the board. 

( I )  Option 1. The member's lesser retirement allowance shall be 
paid for life to the sole beneficiary designated at the time of the 
member's retirement. 

(2) Option 2. One-half or some other portion of the member's ' 
lesser retirement allowance shall be paid for life to the sole 
beneficiary designated at the time of the member's retirement. 

(3) Option 3. Upon the member's death before the expiration of a 
certain period from the retirement date and elected by the member 
and approved by the retirement board, the member's lesser retirement I 
allowance shall be continued for the remainder of that period to the 
beneficiary the member has nominated by written designation and 
filed with the retirement board. 

Should the nominated beneficiary designated in writing become 
deceased prior to the expiration of the guarantee period, then for the 
purpose of completing payment for the remainder of the guarantee 

I 
period, the present value of such payments shall be paid to the estate I 

of the beneficiary last receiving. 
(B)(l) On or after February 28, 1980, the death of a spouse 

nominated as beneficiary or the death of any other nominated 
beneficiary following retirement shall cancel any optional plan of , 
payment to provide continuing lifetime benefits to such nominated I 

beneficiary and return the member of the h d  to the member's single 
lifetime benefit equivalent, as determined by the board, to be 
effective the month following receipt by the board of notice of the 
death. 

(2) On divorce, annulment, or marriage dissolution, a member 
receiving a retirement allowance under a plan that provides for 
continuation of all or part of the allowance after death for the 
lifetime of the member's surviving spouse may, with the written 
consent of the spouse or pursuant to an order of the court with 
jurisdiction over the termination of the marriage, elect to cancel the 
plan and receive the member's single lifetime benefit equivalent as 
determined by the board. The election shall be made on a form 
provided by the board and shall be effective the month following its 
receipt by the board. 

(C) Following mamage or remamage, a member of the fund 
may elect not later than one year after the date of marriage or 
remamage a new optional plan of payment based on the actuarial 
equivalent of the member's single lifetime benefit as determined by 
the board. The plan and the member's lesser retirement allowance 
shall become effective on the date the election is made on a form 
approved by the board. 

(D)(l) Unless one of the following occurs, an application for 
retirement by a married person shall be considered an election of a 
benefit under option 2 as provided for in division (A)(2) of this 
section under which one-half of the lesser retirement allowance 
payable during the life of the retirant will be paid after death to the 
retirant's spouse for life as sole beneficiary: 

(a) The retirant selects an optional plan under division (A) of this 
section providing for payment after death to the retirant's spouse for 
life as sole beneficiary of more than one-half of the lesser retirement 
allowance payable during the life of the retirant; 

(b) The retirant submits to the retirement board a written 
statement signed by the spouse attesting that the spouse consents to 
the retirant's election to receive a single lifetime retirement 
allowance or a payment under an optional benefit plan under which 
after the death of the retirant the surviving spouse will receive less 
than one-half of the lesser retirement allowance payable during the 
life of the retirant. 

(2) An application for retirement shall include an explanation of 
all of the following: 






